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22nd July 2020

Dear Parents and Carers, 

You will already be aware that the Government have published new guidance with regards to the full opening of schools in September. We would like to share with you our initial plans with regards to this. 

Further information will be coming out from ourselves during the early part of next week but for now we felt it was important to detail the headlines for you so that you can make arrangements where necessary and plan for your child’s return to full schooling for the start of the Autumn term. 

Attendance
Attendance at school becomes compulsory again. We will be monitoring attendance and following up absence in the usual way from the start of the Autumn Term. 

School uniform
Children will be expected to wear full school uniform, including kit for PE and Games lessons. Please refer to our website www.stannsheath.org for the latest guidance on school uniform before purchasing new items (under school life tab). 

Equipment
All children will be expected to supply their own equipment to ensure minimal sharing of individual and frequently used resources. 

They will need:
· A small flat pencil case (it needs to fit into your child’s tray)
· HB pencils 
· A rubber
· A pencil sharpener
· Pritt Stick
· Colouring Pencils
· A green biro (for editing work)
· A ruler (This can be a short ruler to fit inside a pencil case. The school will have 30cm rulers in class for the children to use.
· A blue ink handwriting pen, such as Berol Handwriting Pen, Staedtler Handwriting Pen or Swash Kimfigrip Handwriting Pen (Note: for year 3 and 4 children, this will only be needed once a handwriting licence has been granted)

Please ensure that your child does not bring in additional items as we are aiming to limit the amount of equipment children bring into school each day. 


Children will be able to bring a school bag into school everyday along with a lunch box (if needed) and a water bottle. 

School dinners
Menu choice forms have already been sent home. If your child requires a school dinner, please ensure their menu choices are sent back to school asap (preferably before the first day of term). 

Staggered drop off and pick up times 
The system that we have had in place with regards to drop off and pick up has worked successfully and we will be trialling a similar system for the Autumn term. We are aware however, that more children will be on site and will therefore be reviewing these arrangements regularly. We are limited with our timings due to Infant School pick-ups. 

	
	Drop off
	Pick up 

	Year 3
	Children in year 3 need to be dropped off between 8.50 and 9.00. 
Children will enter through the gates onto the school playground and make their way directly to their classrooms. 

	Parents must collect their child between 3.20 and 3.30. 

See *

	Year 4
	Children in year 4 need to be dropped off between 8.40 and 8.50. 
Children will enter through the gates onto the school playground and make their way directly to their classrooms.  

	Parents must collect their child between 3.10 and 3.20. 

See *

	Year 5
	Children in year 5 need to be dropped off between 8.50 and 9.00. 
Children will enter through the gate (between the school and the caretaker’s cottage) 
The pedestrian gate onto Sandhills Lane will also be open for those year 5 children who walk into school.

	Parents must collect their child between 3.20 and 3.30. 

See *

	Year 6
	Children in year 6 need to be dropped off between 8.40 and 8.50. 
Children will enter through the gate (between the school and the caretaker’s cottage) and make their way directly to their classroom.
[bookmark: _GoBack]The pedestrian gate onto Sandhills Lane will also be open for those year 6 children who walk into school.

	Parents must collect their child between 3.10 and 3.20. 

See *



* Please note, we will be sending out a map of the car parking area to show clearly where drop off and pick up points are located. 

It is important that families adhere to their drop off and pick up times.

We are aware that there are a few families with siblings being dropped off at different times. If you are able to wait with your child in your car until their allocated drop off time, it would be much appreciated. 
If this will cause a problem, please contact the school office. 

We ask that parents and children do not gather at the school gates. All parents should remain in their cars.

Before and After School Childcare (The Den)
Government guidance allows for wrap around care, however as a school we need to look into the logistics of this. As a starting point, we would like parents to confirm their requirement for before and after school provision. Please note at this stage we need to base the information on a NEED (i.e. working parents’ requirement) and not a nice to have basis. This is due to the fact that we can only offer a limited provision. This possible provision will be only be for pupils from St Ann's Heath. 

If you will require before and/ or after school childcare, please complete the form on the link below:
https://forms.gle/9LoH5YfpANMTirdG9

School office
The school office will be manned between 8.20 and 3.50 to receive phone messages and emails. 
Please do not visit the school office unless an appointment has been made. Only essential visitors will be allowed on site. 
We will not be allowing any person on site to use the disabled toilet at the front of school. 

Well-being
Our priority in September will be to ensure that all children settle quickly into their new classes and adjust to the routines of school. We are a school that prides ourselves on our pastoral support, and we will continue to build connections with our children moving forwards. 

Curriculum
All children are entitled to a broad and balanced curriculum. We will be resuming our creative curriculum approach which allows children a breadth of learning across all curriculum subjects. Extra Maths and English interventions sessions may be built in as and when necessary. 

We will continue to monitor the situation closely with all plans being kept under review by the Senior Leadership Team and School Governors to ensure that the needs of the children are at the heart of all of our decision making. 

Thank you for your continued support. 
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Jackie King and Pip O’Connor
Co-Head Teachers
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